RESOLUTION No. 16/17-9
City of Dayton, Oregon

TITLE: A Resolution declaring certain vehicles as surplus and authorizing their transfer, sale, or
other disposition.

WHEREAS, the City of Dayton owns the vehicles listed and depicted in Exhibit A, attached hereto
and by this reference made a part hereof, that are no longer needed or useful for city purposes; and

WHEREAS, the City has the authority to dispose of such property in the manner in which it deems
to be in the best interest of the citizens of the community.

The City of Dayton resolves as follows:

1) THAT the vehicles listed and depicted in Exhibit A, attached hereto and by this reference
made a part hereof, are hereby declared surplus to the needs of the City; and

2) THAT the vehicles referred to in Exhibit A shall be disposed of at the discretion of the City
Manager in the manner deemed to be in the best interests of the City; and

3) THAT this resolution shall take effect immediately upon its adoption.
ADOPTED this 3" day of April 2017.
In Favor: Bixler, Collins, Mackin, Marquez, Price, Wytoski
Opposed: None

Absent: Taylor

Abstained: None
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Exhibit A

Memorandum

To:  Scott Pingel, City Manager

From: Steve Sagmiller, Public Works Director
Date: 4/4/2017

Re: Vehicle Surplus

The City of Dayton currently has 4 pieces of equipment that are candidates for surplus.

1) 1994 Ford % ton 4x4 pickup with 176,782 miles. This vehicle is not used on a daily basis due to
extensive repairs needed to make it functional. Repair cost and poor fuel mileage make this truck a
candidate to be designated surplus.

2) 1997 Ford F150 % ton 4x4 with 156,000 miles. This truck gets approximately 8 to 10 miles per gallon of
gas. This truck is used on a daily basis. Repair costs, which are becoming more frequent and costly, and
poor fuel mileage make this truck a candidate to be designated surplus.

3) 1986 Ford F700 Street Sweeper. The City no longer uses this piece of equipment. Extensive repairs to
the truck and replacement of the sweeper unit would be needed to make this vehicle operational. This
vehicle is a candidate for surplus.

4) Polaris ATV. The City no longer uses this piece of equipment. Extensive repairs would be needed to
make this equipment functional. This vehicle is a candidate for surplus.

Staff recommends designating these pieces of equipment as surplus.



